
 
Minutes of an Infrastructure Committee Workshop  

 
Thursday 11 September 2025 at 11.00am 

Council Chambers, 10 Gorge Road, Queenstown 
 

Present: Councillor Gavin Bartlett (Chair) Councillor Cody Tucker  
 Councillor Lyal Cocks Councillor Lisa Guy 
 Councillor Craig Ferguson Councillor Quentin Smith (online) 
   
Apologies: Nil   
   
In attendance: Alison Tomlinson  Tony Avery 
 Georgia Pringle  Adrienne Hooper 
 Sarah Thomson Xinghao Chen 
   
Media: None  
   
Public: None  

 
 

No. Agenda Item 
 

Actions 

1. Speed Management  
 
The purpose of this item was to provide feedback submitted by 
Elected Members on the draft Speed Management Programme 
(SMP), following the 5 August Council workshop and to finalise 
speed limit changes to be included in the draft consultation 
document.  
 
The feedback discussed will be incorporated into the draft SMP 
before it returns to Council in November/December, post-
election to seek approval to go to public consultation.  
 
Ms Chen (Civil Engineer - Transport) and Ms Tomlinson 
(Strategic Asset Manager) introduced the item and spoke to a 
presentation (Attachment A). 
 
Discussion 
 

• Ms Chen and Ms Tomlinson discussed proposed speed 
increases and reductions across the district and asked 
Councillors for feedback to help inform the public 
consultation.  

• Areas discussed included Cardrona Valley Road, Golf 
Course Road, Park Street and Mt Aspiring Road.  

None 

http://www.qldc.govt.nz/


 
No. Agenda Item 

 
Actions 

• There was robust discussion of speed limits on 
Ballantyne Road in Wānaka, with some Councillors 
wanting to increase the speed limit to 50km. 

• Councillors noted that QLDC staff need to explain the 
decisions of proposed speed changes to the community, 
so they understand the reasoning and help avoid 
potential frustration.  

• Discussion around the potential for the public 
consultation list to include roads that aren’t being 
recommended to have speed limit changes for the 
public to provide feedback on, to get more holistic 
community feedback.  

• Ms Tomlinson and Ms Chen advised that depending on 
the number of changes that come out of the public 
consultation, there may need to be another Council 
Workshop for the incoming Council to work through.  

• Ms Tomlinson to liaise with Councillor Bartlett on the 
final list of roads having speed changes before going out 
for public consultation.  

 
Attachments 
Attachment A: Proposed Speed Limits Material  
 

 
The workshop concluded at 12.21pm 
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